
 
26 September 2025 

 

Dr Nazirudin Mohd Nasir 
Mufti 
Islamic Religious Council of Singapore (MUIS) 
Singapore Islamic Hub 
273 Braddell Road 
Singapore 579702 
 
 
Dear Mufti Dr Nazirudin, 

Peace be with you! 

We read with concern the recent incidents of meat being sent in parcels to mosques.  

The Methodist Church in Singapore is grieved by such provocative acts, and we deeply 
empathise with the affected Muslim community.  Please accept our sincere expression 
of solidarity with all Muslims in Singapore.  

The work of maintaining peace and harmony in Singapore is a continuous one. We are 
grateful for our bonds of trust and friendship with the Islamic Religious Council of 
Singapore, and it is our privilege to work with you towards building a safe society where 
tolerance and respect are hallmarks.  

Let us continue to stand together and uphold all that works for peace and unity in 
Singapore.  

 

Salaam! 

 
Bishop Philip Lim 
The Methodist Church in Singapore 
 


